Evans, Sandra E

From: tim.burke@zoomtown.com

Sent; Thursday, February 08, 2003 11:17 AM
To: infocollection.comments@ots. treas.gov
Subject: TFR Revisions, OMB No. 1550-0023
Dear OTS,

I have reviewed your memcrandum issued January 30, 2003 regarding
proposed revisions to the TFR for March, 2004. Most of the proposed
revisions I have no problem with. However, the proposed revision for a
shorter deadline on filing the TFR is very problematic. The shorter
deadline for filing CMR would not present a problem. Frankly, I don't
know how any one could not prepare the TFR and CMR at the same time
since they should balance to each other. Most quarters I don't have the
TFR completed until the final week of the filing month. There are many
other accounting responsibilities to be attended to especially in the
month after a guarter ends. Having till the end of the filing month
provides some "breathing room" to get everything accomplished. I would
be in favor of a shorter deadline if less data was required but I don't
foresee that occurring. I strongly oppose this revision.

Tim Burke, Miami Savings Bank (513)353-1339 ext 108




